
KATALA Foundation, Inc.  
P.O. Box 390 
5300 Puerto Princesa City 
Palawan, Philippines 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Phone/Fax: +63 48 434 7693  
kficacatua2016@gmail.com 
www.philippinecockatoo.org  

 

 

DENR Deputation 2022-2023 for Katala Foundation Inc.-PCCP  

16 May 2022 
 
LORMELYN E. CLAUDIO, CESO IV 
OIC - Regional Executive Director 
Region IV-B MIMAROPA 
Roxas Boulevard 
Ermita, Manila  
 
 ATTN: Mr. Lino M. Dimapilis 
 
 RE: REQUEST FOR DENRO DEPUTATION UNDER PCCP  
 
Dear RED Claudio: 
Warm greetings! It was a pleasure seeing you personally and much of an honor to have conversed with 
you about our work and how we can cooperate for future work. Thank you again for the opportunity. 
 
I write to kindly follow up on our request for deputation as DENRO our wildlife wardens who have 
been instrumental in the conduct of patrols and monitoring in their respective protected areas. 
Our letter request was sent via courier LBC on Feb. 17 and was duly received by DENR Region 4-B on 
Feb. 21,2022 through a certain Mr. Fernando Lugtu. We followed up through phone call as we did in 
the past and was informed that this was acted upon and now is waiting for approval. 
For reference, we asked for renewal of our wardens/SDENRO in Narra, Dumaran, Pandanan (Balabac) 
and Puerto Princesa City namely: 
 

PUERTO PRINCESA CITY 
1. Abendan, Vicente Jr. 
2. Ong, Matt Brian P. 
3. Pabico, Lemuel A. 
 
 

 
 
 

While we seek new deputation approval for the following new applicants from two project sites: 

 
It has been three months and we haven’t got any update. We are worried as the height of the 
breeding season is right now and it would really be great if deputation can be granted the soonest 
possible time. We hope someone can shed light as to how to expedite such processes especially that 
we are working towards a shared conservation goal. 
 
Looking forward to hearing from your good office. Thank you very much. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
INDIRA DAYANG LACERNA-WIDMANN 
PCCP Director  

RIWS,NARRA  DUMARAN Island PANDANAN,BALABAC 
1. Alvelar, Reynaldo 
2. Basio, Bernito L. 
3. Batac, Edwin A 

1. Arzaga, Nestor 
2. Derecho, Eddie S 
3. Paduga, Angelo V. 

1.  Antonio, Rene S. 
2.  Aplid, Deo 
3.  Dela Cruz, Ismael 

4. Batac, Mario B. 4.  Plazos, Michael F  4. Carangya, Ariel  
5. Dangis, Lucito 5.  Balmonte, Orlando  
6. Villaruz, Danilo P. 
7. Alisto, Loreto 
8. Quinit, Mark 

6.  Pineda, Maximo 
7.  Condesa, Felipe 

 

 PANDANAN, Balabac       PUERTO PRINCESA CITY    

1.. Badilla, Celso O.             1. Lagon, Jericho P.          

                                                2. Lagon, Remy P.            
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